File No. 15-0933

ARTS, PARKS, AND RIVER COMMITTEE REPORT and RESOLUTION relative to the grant
application for Proposition A Per Parcel Funds for the Via Dolce Park Project.

Recommendations for Council action, SUBJECT TO THE APPROVAL OF THE MAYOR:

1. ADOPT the accompanying RESOLUTION, which authorizes the submission of a grant
application by the Department of Recreation and Parks (RAP) for the Proposition A Per
Parcel Funds grant in the approximate amount of $204,660.33 from the First Supervisorial
District of the County of Los Angeles through the Los Angeles County Regional Park and
Open Space District for the Via Dolce Park project, which consists of the design and
construction of a .147 acre (6,400 sq. ft.) park adjacent to the Grand Canal in Marina Del
Rey.

2. ADOPT the accompanying Proposition A Youth Employment Plan, relative to the Via
Dolce Park Project.

3. AUTHORIZE the General Manager, RAP, to accept and receive the Proposition A Per
Parcel Funds grant in an approximate amount of $204,660.33 from the First Supervisorial
District of the County of Los Angeles for the Via Dolce Park project.

4. AUTHORIZE the Chief Accounting Employee, RAP, to establish the necessary account
and/or to appropriate funding received within the Recreation and Parks Grant - Fund 205
to accept the Proposition A Per Parcel Funds grant in an approximate amount of
$204,660.33 for the Via Dolce Park Project.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The RAP reports that it is anticipated that the development of the
proposed project will be supplemented with RAP Capital Park Development B Account funds in
the amount of $100,000.00. West Region staff estimate that annual maintenance costs will be
$17,000.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

On August 21, 2015, the Arts, Parks, and River Committee considered an August 3, 2015 RAP
report relative to the grant application for Proposition A Per Parcel Funds from the First
Supervisorial District of the County of Los Angeles through Los Angeles County Regional Park
and Open Space District for the Via Dolce Park Project. The report, attached to the Council file,
provides background information.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee recommended that Council
approve the recommendations contained in the RAP report, as reflected above. This matter is
now submitted to Council for its consideration.


https://cityclerk.lacity.org/lacityclerkconnect/index.cfm?fa=ccfi.viewrecord&cfnumber=15-0933

Respectfully Submitted,

ARTS, PARKS, AND RIVER COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE
O'FARRELL: YES
PRICE: YES
KORETZ: YES

BLUMENFIELD: YES

RYU: YES
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